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September 26, 2023

The Secretary

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First St., NE

Washington, D.C. 20426

Subject: Mesa Consolidated Water District (Project No. 10742-004)
Project Removal Extention Request

To Whom it May Concern:

Thank you for the Order Approving Surrender of Conduit Exemption for
Mesa Consolidated Water District’s (Mesa Water®'s) Project Number
10742-004. As part of the approval, the Director ordered that Mesa Water®
“must remove the two turbines from the pump house within 90 days from the
date of this order.” Mesa Water® respectfully requests an extension of time
for the removal of the two turbines to December 2024. Mesa Water®
intends to remove the two turbines from the pump station. The construction
project for this scope of work is currently out to bid and is scheduled to
begin before December 2023. The demolition of the Reservoir 1 Pump
Station, where the two turbines are located, will likely occur between June
2024 and December 2024. Mesa Water® will continue its annual reporting
until the units are removed and will file a Decommissioning Report once the
units have been removed.

Thank you,
Andrew D. Wiesner, P.E.

District Engineer



